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I am writing to strongly endorse HB 4130, which prohibits individuals involved in 

professional healthcare corporations from owning or controlling shares in, serving as 

directors or officers of, or managing both the professional corporation and a 

management services organization (MSO). As a nurse working in the operating room, 

I have witnessed firsthand the importance of maintaining the highest standards of 

integrity and independence in healthcare practices. 

 

Allowing individuals to have dual roles in both the professional corporation and an 

MSO can lead to conflicts of interest and potentially compromise patient care. HB 

4130 is crucial for protecting patients and ensuring that healthcare decisions are 

made solely in the best interest of the patient. As a dedicated healthcare 

professional, I urge you to support this bill to uphold the integrity of our healthcare 

system. 

 

Thank you for considering my testimony in support of HB 4130. 

 

Sincerely, 

Daniel Hafkesbring RN 


